

IX-(9)/I/7003

पृष्ठों की कुल संख्या : 23 Total No. of Pages : 23

# झारखण्ड अधिविद्य परिषद्

# CLASS IX EXAMINATION, 2024

(Paper-I)

# अंग्रेजी / ENGLISH ( MCQ Type )

**समय:** 1 घंटा 30 मिनट

पूर्णांक : 40

Time: 1 Hr. 30 Min.

Full Marks : 40

## सामान्य निर्देश / GENERAL INSTRUCTIONS:

परीक्षार्थी से संबंधित ओ० एम० आर० उत्तर-पत्रक के पृष्ठ 2 पर मुद्रित सभी सूचनाओं की सावधानी पूर्वक जाँच कर लें। यदि मुद्रित सूचनाएँ किसी आन्य परीक्षार्थी की हों, तो वीक्षक को तुरंत सूचित कर उसे बदल लें।

Carefully verify all information related to the candidate, printed on Page 2 of the OMR Answer Sheet. If the printed information belongs to any other candidate, then inform the Invigilator immediately and get it replaced.

2. आप अपना पूर हास्ताक्षर OMR उत्तर पशका में दी गाई जगाह पर करें।

Put your full signature on the OMR Answer Sheet in the space provided.

3. इस प्रश्न पुस्तिका में करून 40 **महाविकासी**य प्रश्न हैं।

There are 40 Multiple Choice Questions in this Question Booklet.



IX-( ENG )

- 4. सभी प्रश्न अनिवार्य हैं । प्रत्येक प्रश्न की अधिमानता 1 अंक की है । गलत उत्तर के लिए अंक नहीं काटा जाएगा।
  - All questions are compulsory. Each question carries 1 mark. No marks will be deducted for wrong answer.
- 5. OMR उत्तर पत्रक के पृष्ठ 1 पर प्रदत्त सभी निर्देशों को ध्यानपूर्वक पढ़ें तथा उसके अनुसार कार्य करें।
  - Read the instructions provided on page 1 of the OMR Answer Sheet carefully and do accordingly.
- जि. प्रत्येक प्रश्न में चार विकल्प (A, B, C, D) दिये गये हैं । इनमें से सबसे उपयुक्त उत्तर को आप अपने OMR उत्तर पत्रक पर ठीक-ठीक गहरा काला करें। नीला या काला बॉल-प्वाइंट कलम का ही प्रयोग करें। पेंसिल का प्रयोग वर्जित है।
  - Four options (A, B, C, D) are given for each question. You have to darken duly the most suitable answer on your OMR Answer Sheet. Use only Blue or Black Ball-Point Pen. The use of Pencil is not allowed.
- 7. कृपया परीक्षा भवन छोड़ने से पहले OMR उत्तर पत्रक वीक्षक को लौटा दीजिये। प्रश्न पुस्तिका आप अपने साथ ले जा सकते हैं।
  - Before leaving the examination hall, please hand over the OMR Answer Sheet to the invigilator. You are allowed to take the Question Booklet with you.

OMR उत्तर पत्रक पर दिये गये निर्देशों का ध्यानपूर्वक पालन कीजिए अन्यथा आपका OMR उत्तर पत्रक अमान्य होगा और उसकी जाँच नहीं की जायेगी ।

Adhere to the instructions provided in the OMR Answer Sheet very carefully otherwise your OMR Answer Sheet will be invalid and it will not be evaluated.

LX-( ENG )

JAC

IX-(9)/I/7003

Read the passage given below and choose the correct option :

The water of the river Yamuna in Delhi has become useless.

The water of this river is most polluted and has received

E-grade in terms of quality. This is the lowest grade which

indicates the severity of pollution in the water. Some fifty years

ago the water of the Yamuna was clear and clean. Many water

plants such as weeds, algae and shrubs grew in its water or

along the bank of the river. These plants were the main source

of food for aquatic creatures. A number of water birds could be

seen along the river. With the onset of winter thousands of



migratory birds would come here to feed in the Yamuna water.

Sadly these water species and birds have vanished or died.

What one finds now are red worms, called Chironomids which

live in the most unhygienic and polluted water.

- 1. What change can be noticed in the water of the river
  Yamuna in Delhi?
  - (A) It has become cold
  - (B) It has become hot
  - (C) It has become pure
  - (D) It has become useless

IX-(	eng	)
A/F		•

IX-(9)/I/7003

- 2. What grade has been given to the water of the Yamuna in terms of quality?
  - (A) D grade

(B) E grade

- (C) A grade
- . (D) B grade
- 3. What was the state of the river Yamuna some fifty years ago?
  - (A) Clear and clean
  - (B) Polluted
  - (C) Dry
  - (D) Black

		_
TV IN	/1/7003	
17-171	/1/7002	•
\- ,	/ */ * 000	•

IX-(ENG)

- 4. Why would thousands of migratory birds come to the river Yamuna?
  - (A) To feed
  - (B) To play
  - (C) To swim
  - (D) All of these
- 5. What are Chironomids?
  - (A) Plants
  - (B) Worms
  - (C) Fish
  - (D) Birds

IX-(ENG)

JAC

IX-(9)/I/7003

II. Read the passage given below and choose the correct option :

The Mahua is one of the most important of Indian forest trees, not for its timber but because of its delicious flowers. To the people of Central India it provides the most important article of food. It is because the flowers can be stored for a very long time. The Mahua tree has a large thick grey bark. Most of the leaves fall from February to April. During that time the scented flowers appear hanging in close bunches of a dozen or so. It is at night that the tree blooms. At dawn each short lived flower falls to the ground. A couple of months after the flowering period, the fruit opens. They are fleshy green berries. They are quite large and contain from one to four shiny brown seeds.

Mohwa flowers are a food. The gathering of the flowers is an



important business to the village people. Below the trees the ground is cleared and swept. Dawn blooms are collected and allowed to dry out on the earth. The flowers taste something like pressed figs. Sugar puddings and other sweets are made from them. All parts of the fruit, both ripe and unripe are used. Thick oil is extracted from the kernels. It being yellowish, gives it the name of 'Butter Tree'. The oil is used for cooking, making soap and candles.

- 6. What for is Mahua considered to be one of the most important trees of Indian forest?
  - (A) Seeds

(B) Fruits

(C) Timber

(D) Flowers



IX-(	eng	)
------	-----	---

IX-(9)/I/7003

7.	Mahua	provides	the	most	important	article	of	food	to	the
	people o	of								

- (A) North India
- (B) South India
- (C) Central India
- (D) All of these
- 8. When do the leaves of Mahua fall?
  - (A) March

(B) May

(C) August

(D) October



## IX-(9)/I/7003

JAC

- 9. How many seeds does a green berry have?
  - (A) One

(B) Two

- (C) Four
- (D) All of these
- 10. Find a word which means 'tasty'.
  - (A) Green

(B) Important

(C) Delicious

(D) Sweetmeats

ing )

IX-(9)/I/7003

III. Choose the correct option given in Question Nos. 11-15 and complete the letter given below:

Ratu Road,

Ranchi

20th January, 2024

(11) uncle,

I have no words to thank you for the wrist watch, you have sent me on my birthday. When I (12) your parcel I got delighted.

On my birthday party, although I have got a number of gifts.

but ..... (13) is a touching gift. A few gave me pens, some



		_	_	
IX-(	9)/	1/	70	03

IX-(ENG)

other a set of story books, some other suit-length and so on. I never undervalue their love. But I like your gift the most. I was badly in need (14) a watch. It is lovely, costly and useful. With the help of this watch I shall be regular and punctual. My friends also liked the watch.

I shall have it carefully and shall never part with it.

With best regards

Yours (15),

Sonu

11. (A) Dare

. (B) Deer

(C) Dear

(D) Dier



IX-( ENG )

JAC

IX-(9)/I/7003

12. (A) receive

(B) recieved

(C) received

(D) receiver

13. Year your

(B) yours

(C) yourself

(D) you

14. (A) with

(B) on

(e) for

(D) of

15. (A) affectionately

(B) affectionate

(C) affection

(b) affinity

IX-(ENG)

IV.	Choose	the	correct	option	:
-----	--------	-----	---------	--------	---

- 16. 'Every child likes ice-cream' is an example of
  - (A) Present Perfect
  - (B) Simple Past
  - (C) Simple Future
  - (D) Simple Present
- 17. The Chief Minister of Jharkhand ...... for Delhi ..... yesterday.
  - (A) leave

(B) leaved

(C) left

(D) none of these



IX-(	eng	)

IX-(9)/1/7003

18. He is ..... European.

(A) an

B

(C) the

(D) none of these

19. All that glitters ..... not gold.

(A) is

(B) are

(C) were

(D) none of these

20. Your mother is well. You ...... worry.

(A) may not

(B) can't

(C) couldn't

D needn't

IX-(9)	/I/	7003
,_ ,	, -,	, ,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,

IX-(ENG)

21. ..... our country prosper!

(A) Can



(C) Might

(D) Could

22. The mice will play ..... the cat is away.

(A) what

(B) how

(C) why

(D) when

23. Rani writes ..... ink.

(A) in

(B) on

(C) with

(D) at

#### IX-(ENG)

### JAC

IX-(9)/I/7003

- 24. Passive voice of "He killed a snake" is
  - (A) A snake was being killed by him

A snake was killed by him

- (C) A snake had been killed by him
- (D) None of these
- 25. Indirect speech of The teacher said, "The sun rises in the east." is

The teacher said that the sun rises in the east

- (B) The teacher said that the sun was rising in the east
- (C) The teacher said that the sun has risen in the east
- (D) None of these



IX-(9)/I/7003

JAC

IX-( ENG )

- 26. What kind of teacher did Margie and Tommy have?
  - (A) School teachers
- (B) Sports teachers
- (C) Mechanical teachers
- (D) None of them
- 27. Evelyn Glennie was a ...... girl.
  - (A) British

(B) Scottish

(C) Irish

- (D) Polish
- 28. In which year was Albert Einstein's General Theory of Relativity published?
  - (A) 1912

(B) 1913 -

(Ĉ) 1914

(D) 1915



IX-(	ENG	)
------	-----	---

IX-(9)/I/7003

- 29. Which game did Maria Sharapova play?
  - (A) Cricket

ABI Table Tennis

- (C) Lawn Tennis
- Badminton

- 30. Who was Bruno?
  - (A) A dog

(B) A sloth bear

(C) A monkey

- (D) An elephant
- 31. Kathmandu is the capital of
  - (A) Pakistan

(B) Burma

(C) Manipur

(D) Nepal

IX-( ENG )

32. Who has written the poem "The Road Not Taken"?



Robert Frost

- (B) Coates Kinney
- (C) Phoebe Cary
- (D) Gieve Patel
- 33. What did Saint Peter ask the old lady for?
  - (A) Bread

(B) Cake

(C) Sandwich

(D) Burger

IX-(	ENG	)
------	-----	---

IX-(9)/1/7003

- 34. What do we defile according to the poet James Kirkup?
  - (A) Human activity
- (B) Human race

(C) Human life

- (D) Human earth
- $35_{\odot}$  Where does the strength of the tree lie?
  - (A) In the root
  - JB+ In the stem
  - (C) In the leaves
  - (D) In the bark

- 36. What sweets did the child want to have?
  - (A) Jalebi

(B) Laddu

(C) Rasgullah

- (D) Burfi
- 37. 'In the Kingdom of Fools' everything cost the same, a single
  - (A) Duddu

(B) Rupee

(C) Euro

- (D) Coin
- 38. The Happy Prince was a beautiful
  - (A) Playwright

(B) Statue

(C) King

(D) Dancer

IX-(ENG)

JAC

IX-(9)/I/7003

- 39. Behrman's masterpiece was
  - (A) a statue

(B) a match girl

(C) Taj Mahal

- (D) an ivy leaf
- 40. Who'made Lushkoff a real man?
  - (A) A doctor

(B) A farmer

(C) A beggar

(D) Olga